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Monmouth, Illinois

April 2009
Celebrating 84 Years of AAUW in Monmouth!

President’s Report

Ronda Willhardt
“I’ve learned from experience that the greater part of our happiness or misery depends on our dispositions and not on our circumstances.”  
~ Martha Washington
Though I agree with Martha, for the most part, I have to admit that a cold winter that drags on is a circumstance that influences my happiness.  But, our calendars are now on April and change is in the air and coming up in our gardens.  Join us this month to learn what influence Lincoln’s family had on him at our branch meeting on Monday, April 20, at 7 p.m. at Faith Church.  It will be presented by our very own member, Elizabeth Kaspar.

April also holds Pay Equity Day on the 28th.  Much research has been done on the pay gap between men and women.  This gap has family influences of its own.  Although the number of women financially dependent on their husband greatly declined after 1940, the woman usually contributes less income to the family than her husband, even in equitable marriages.  Her lower income can lead to the financial decision for her to be partner to transition to primary caregiver.  Family decision making leverage is often based on income adding to marital inequality.

Married women can get a double earnings whammy, the pay gap as well as employers who assume their attention, energy and time will be divided between their career and family.  Some employers further lower income due to this division.  Research presented in the Journal of Human Resources and based on an AMA survey stated that “married women doctors in the U.S. earned 11% less than men and unmarried women.”  Earnings were even lower if they had children.  Add to this that women often choose college majors that lead to lower paying careers, per an AAUW report, and a woman’s role as the income underdog is solidified.

Oddly, being married works oppositely for a man’s income.  Married men usually make more than men who have never been married.  Marriage, in the eye of employers, adds to a man’s stability and sense of responsibility.

On the other hand, studies also show that taller people make more money, left-handed males make more than right-handed males, and male and female social drinkers make more than their teetotalling counterparts.  Perhaps studies just give us all the more reason to come up with our own definitions of abundance and success, and to listen to Martha.
I am sorry to report sad news for our branch. As many of you know, branch member Estelle Barnes passed away last month. She will be greatly missed. I was also sad to learn that Ruth Pedigo’s husband died and Jane Jakoubek’s mother died. Our hearts go out to them.
 “Salary is no object:  I want only enough to keep body and soul apart.” ~ Dorothy Parker
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Branch Meeting: Lincoln’s Early Years

Lila Blum                                       

Yes! We’re going to join the Lincoln bicentennial celebration with a program by our own Betty Kasper which will focus on the people who most influenced Lincoln’s life.  She says, “Lincoln was unique in that the people who most influenced his life, all were women—his mother, his sister Sarah, his stepmother Sarah, and his wife, Mary Todd.”  Betty’s research on Lincoln is also part of her family history.  A native of Kentucky, she is a descendent from the Nancy Hanks Lincoln side of the family.

Genealogy has been one of Betty’s major interests during her retirement from Western Illinois University where she was a professor of Educational Psychology and Research Methodology.  She has a B.S. degree from North-western University, an M.A. from Michigan State University, and a Ph.D. from Indiana University. Her efforts on behalf of women at WIU led the way to establishing the university’s Women’s Center. She has also served on the Illinois Commission on Women and as vice president of the National Association of Commissions on Women based in Washington, D.C.

Please join us on April 20th at 7 p.m. in the social hall of Faith U.P. church for an interesting program that will allow us to gain new perspectives on Lincoln’s early life.    
Folksinger Chris Vallillo 
If you are in the mood for more about Abraham Lincoln, the Warren County Public Library is hosting an event at the Buchanan Center this Thursday, April 16, at 7:30 p.m. Award winning folksinger Chris Vallillo will sing period folk music that Lincoln may have known and sung. 
¡Adelante! Book Group

Amy Zesbaugh
Join us Tuesday, April 14, at 7 p.m. at Jan DeYoung’s home (1101 E. Broadway, Monmouth) to discuss Little Heathens: Hard Times and High Spirits on an Iowa Farm During the Great Depression by Mildred Armstrong Kalish. 

Our May selection is Hot, Flat and Crowded by Thomas Friedman. Date and time to be announced.
“School Daze” Variety Show Fundraiser
Amy Zesbaugh

On Saturday, April 25, at 7 p.m., the Monmouth-Roseville Education Foundation is hosting a variety show at M-R High School. The 90-minute show will feature performances by local talent, including the Monmouth College Scotsmen, jazz dancers from Dancer’s Studio, skits with faculty, and a Faculty Brass Quintet.
Nancy Buban, Chris Johnston and I will have tickets for the event at our next AAUW meeting. Tickets are only $5 and go to support grants for teachers in the Monmouth-Roseville School District.

Dues for the 2009-2010 Year

Shirley Daddona

We are approaching time for dues for the coming year.  The good news—there is no increase.  The total is again $68 ($49 Association; $10 State; $9 Local Branch). I will be accepting dues at the May meeting.  If you are unable to attend the meeting at Soda Works, please send your check to me by June 1, 2009: Shirley C. Daddona, 453 1/2 N. Pleasant Avenue, Galesburg, IL 61401. (Note for Life Members—your dues are just $19.)
AAUW Film Group

Nancy Buban
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Rabbit-Proof Fence, a 2002 film, will be shown April 27 at 207 S. 8th at 7 p.m.  The screenplay was written by Christine Olsen from the novel by Doris Pilkington.  Set in Australia in 1931, the film is based on a true story about three girls who walk 1500 miles to return to their home after being taken by government officials to be trained as domestic servants.  Australian law required half-caste children whose mothers were Aboriginal and whose fathers were white to be taken from their homes to government training facilities.  The girls, ages 14, 10 and 8, escape from the training center and walk through the outback following a fence that was built to keep rabbits from entering settlements.  It is a story of courage and survival.  Please join us.

AAUW Awards Essay Winners

Ronda Willhardt

The Monmouth Branch of AAUW recently held an essay contest for sixth graders in Warren County schools.  The contest was held in conjunction with National Women’s History Month.  Students were asked to select an exceptional woman in history from any career.  Each essay focused on a woman’s significant contribution to society and why the contribution was important to the student’s life.  
First, second and third place winners received an uncirculated Sacagawea coin.  There were also three honorable mentions awarded certificates.  
The awards went to: first place—Emma Willhardt (Susan B. Anthony), second place—Katie Padgett (Susan B. Anthony), third place—Brooke Johnson (Elizabeth Cady Stanton) and honorable mention went to Madison Dunham (Helen Keller), Braeden Wollbrink (Amelia Earhart) and Rachael Nuckles (Rachel Carson). 
Thanks to Jackie Urban and Amy Zesbaugh for judging the competition. 59 essays were received this year, all from Lincoln.
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Left to right:  Braeden Wollbrink, Rachael Nuckles, Madison Dunham, Brooke Johnson, Katie Padgett, and Emma Willhardt. 
Meet Sharon Gilbert

Lila Blum

We’ve had a guest at our branch meetings since November and, although she is not a branch member at present, we hope she will be soon.  Sharon Gilbert and her husband are in the process of relocating from Elgin to Galesburg to be closer to their daughter and family in Altona.  While waiting for their house to sell, they are commuting from Elgin to Altona each week to take care of their infant grandson. Sharon wanted to continue her involvement in AAUW so she made contact with our branch and has been attending meetings each month.

Sharon and her husband, a retired hospital chaplain, have moved several times over the years, so getting acquainted in a new community is a familiar process.  Originally from Cleveland, Ohio, Sharon graduated from Capital University in Columbus with a degree in elementary education.  However, her professional pursuits have taken her beyond the field of teaching:  YMCA executive director (Burlington, Iowa), administrative assistant to head of libraries, Bowling State University, director of a shelter for victims of violence and sexual assault, and most recently, director of volunteer services at Sherman Hospital in Elgin.
Her hobby is collecting vintage hats from the 1860s through the mid 1940s.  In addition to wearing hats, she enjoys learning about them and about the lives of women during the periods they were worn. (This sounds like a potential program!)

Sharon says, “AAUW offers a wonderful opportunity to get to know bright, achieving women and I consider it a privilege to be a member.”  We are very pleased to welcome Sharon to our branch.    
Public Policy Update
Jan DeYoung

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month
In 2008, according to the Department of Children and Family Services, there were 906,000 substantiated reports of child abuse in the United States.  In Illinois, DCFS expects to handle 125,000 reports of child abuse and neglect this year. Nationwide the rate of victimization is 12.3 out of 1000, and those most likely to be victims are children under three years old.  600,000 children are living in foster care, often because of abuse in their homes.

Child abuse can be physical, sexual, or emotional.  Neglect occurs when a parent or caregiver fails to provide adequate food, clothing, shelter, supervision, or other basic needs for a child.  In addition to these traditional kinds of abuse is cyber abuse.  Daily one in seven children is approached online by predators.

Bullying at school and online is another kind of abuse.  Every seven minutes a child is bullied on a school playground.  Intervention, when it does occur, comes 4% from adults, 11% from other children; in 85% of cases, no intervention takes place at all!  One in four children reports having been bullied, and one in five admits to having bullied someone.

This Thursday, April 16th, at 12:15 p.m. we have an opportunity to participate in the “Hands Around the Courthouse” event and to hold a continuous blue ribbon to be stretched completely around the court house building.  If you are available, please consider participating in this event, sponsored by WIRC and CAA Victim Services.  There will be a brief presentation about local and regional child abuse problems by Deb Horner from the Department of Children and Family Services.

For further information, contact Amy Radosh Crosby at Victim Services (309) 837-6622.  There are also many Web sites where you can find information.  A good one is loveourchildrenusa.org.



¡Adelante! Book Group: April 14, 7 p.m., 1101 E. Broadway, Monmouth
Branch Meeting:  April 20, 7 p.m., Faith Social Hall

AAUW Film Group: April 27, 7 p.m., 207 S. 8th 

Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.  

Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.
Value Promise: By joining AAUW, we belong to a 

community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.

Association Web site: www.aauw.org
AAUW-Illinois Web site:
www.aauw-il.org
Monmouth Branch Web site: http://department.monm.edu/aauw/
AAUW Initiative Editor: Amy Zesbaugh, zestib@hotmail.com
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